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  Note verbale dated 18 September 2020 from the Permanent 

Mission of Myanmar to the United Nations addressed to the Chair 

of the Committee 
 

 

 The Permanent Mission of the Republic of the Union of Myanmar to the United 

Nations presents its compliments to the Chair of the Security Council Committee 

established pursuant to the resolution 1718 (2006) and, with reference to its note 

verbale dated 18 June 2019 (S/AC.49/2019/35), has the honour to transmit herewith 

the final report of Myanmar on the implementation of Security Council resolution 

2397 (2017) (see annex).  
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  Annex to the note verbale dated 18 September 2020 from the 

Permanent Mission of Myanmar to the United Nations addressed 

to the Chair of the Committee 
 

 

  Report of Myanmar on the implementation of Security Council 

resolution 2397 (2017) 
 

 

 The Security Council, in paragraph 8 of its resolution 2397 (2017), requires all 

Member States to submit a final report on all nationals of the Democratic People’s 

Republic of Korea earning income in that Member State’s jurisdiction who were 

repatriated in compliance with resolution 2397 (2017). 

 By its note verbale dated 18 June 2019 (S/AC.49/2019/35), the Permanent 

Mission of the Republic of the Union of Myanmar to the United Nations submitted 

its midterm report on measures taken by the Government of Myanmar to implement 

resolution 2397 (2017). The information contained in that report remains valid, and 

thus, the present final report should be read in conjunction with, and as a supplement 

to, the midterm implementation report. The Government continues to actively monitor 

its activities to ensure that they are not in breach of provisions stipulated in resolution 

2397 (2017). Since the departure in March 2018 of 21 nationals of the Democratic 

People’s Republic of Korea, who used to work at a now-defunct North Korean 

restaurant in Yangon, no nationals of the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea have 

been employed in Myanmar. 

 The Government of the Republic of the Union of Myanmar reaffirms its 

commitment to implement the resolutions of the Security Council relating to the 

Democratic People’s Republic of Korea. 
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